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Mr. President 

We have seen that Parties are struggling over how to achieve consensus on the Paris Agreement 

rulebook for the last three years. My delegation recalled at the beginning of the Katowice session, 

Parties agreed to find a landing zone, call for putting aside the known differences and focusing on 

common goals in combating climate change, to agree on a complete-balance-and-coherence package 

to implement the Paris Agreement, which is applicable to all, with the principle of CBDR-RC. 

My delegation would like to take this opportunity to express our gratitude to your leadership in 

guiding us to finally adopt the Katowice outcomes. We appreciate all Parties for the commitment to 

our collective goal under the Paris Agreement.  

Mr. President, 

As an archipelagic country with almost 260 million population, Indonesia is very vulnerable to the 

impact of climate change, at the same time has a high mitigation potential especially in forest and 

energy sectors. We come here with a good faith to negotiate the Paris Agreement rule book, not only 

for protecting national interest but also protecting the global common for future generations.  But, 

climate change is a global challenge, it can not be resolved by individual country, we need to act 

together, within the principles of CBDR-RC, equity, and flexibility.   

 

Mr. President, 

Implementation of the Paris Agreement rule book requires a fundamental change in many developing 

countries, including Indonesia. Provision of means of implementation as mandated by the Paris 

Agreement will enable developing countries meeting their commitment to the agreement, particularly 

in the transformation to long-term low GHGs emission and climate resilient, which must be balanced 

with economic growth and just opportunity for development.  

 

On the Paris Agreement Work Programme, Mr. President, my delegation would like to highlight some 

issues regarding the Katowice Package :  
1. On Finance, assessing progress in provision and mobilization of support is crucial. Such 

mobilization of climate finance should represent a progression beyond existing efforts.  

2. On NDC, we welcome its timing of application of the further guidance for NDC,  ICTU and 

accounting as well as the accompanied required supports. 

3. We welcome decision on adaptation communication and further works as the follow up of AC 

Report. Support to developing countries in preparing and submitting adaptation 

communication is needed. Adequate support is also necessary to implement adaptation plan 

and action to improve resilience.   

4. On transparency framework, we welcome flexibility provision for developing country parties, 

yet allowing improvement overtime. Provision of means of implementation is crucial for the 

implementation of transparency framework 

5. On compliance, Indonesia recognizes the importance in paying particular attention to the 

Parties’ national capabilities and circumstances, including in the case of force majeure. This 



is particularly important as climate change is putting more challenges to natural-disasters 

prone country in implementing its NDCs. 

In closing, Mr. President, my delegation would like to covey our appreciation to the UNFCCC 

Secretariat for their dedication, to the government and people of Poland and Katowice for their 

hospitality.  

Thank you Mr. President. 

 

 


